
IRISH REGION GREETINGS 
Greetings from the Irish Region. 
At our last Region Meeting we 
were blessed with the presence of 
Marie Claire, Pat Pearson and 
Monica Smyth.  After an inspiring 
prayer led by Cathleen Calvey, we 
had a sharing on the collective 
responses from the Congregation 
in relation to the first stage of the 
Chapter preparation. This was 
done with short inputs from Marie 
Claire, Helen and Joan.   Maureen 
O’Connor also shared some points 
on Care of Creation (theme #5) 

 
We then had an introduction to the second 
stage of the Chapter Preparation in 
relation to the five identified themes.  
Following sharing in two groups, there was 
an opportunity to highlight key points with 
the entire group.  Attention was drawn to 
the three forthcoming Zoom meetings, 
with particular reference to 
guidelines/questions for the presentation 
by the Leadership Team, a copy of which 
was given to each one. 
 
As always when the region meets, there was a sharing of Congregational/Regional news 
and of forthcoming events of interest. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We were delighted to have this moment to 
formally welcome Monica to the Region - with a 
shared cake and a little gift, accompanied by our 
best attempt at a Ghanaian song and dance! 


